KERNS NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION MINUTES (DRAFT)
January 21, 2009
ATTENDEES:  
Board members:  GT Meili, Angela Kirkman, Jay Harris, Tess Brown, Jim Dewson, Jim Kautz, Teresa Kinne, Kevin Moore, Ben Greensfelder, Mike Whitmore, Sean Hutchinson, Megan O’Keefe, Emily Simon
Non-board members: Carol Smith, Lynn Garrison, Jean Rogers, Janis McDonald, Lee Perlman, Scott Scholl, Tiffany Gates, Albert Kaufman
Chair GT Meili called the meeting to order at 6:05 PM.  The meeting started with introductions and pizza was served.
November agenda reviewed and approved.  
TREASUREER’S REPORT (Teresa)
· We still have four accounts (two at Frontier Bank and two new ones at Consolidated Credit Union) totaling over $5050.00.  We have $100.14 in savings, $2824.32 in checking, $1040.88 in another checking account and $1093.46 in a CD.
· GT plans to consolidate accounts this month.
PUBLIC SAFETY / CRIME PREVENTION (Officer Andy Edgecomb)

· Andy Edgecomb is the district officer on afternoon shift from SE Precinct for Kerns and Buckman.  

· Officer Edgecomb passed out the crime map, and crime is down this month.  The burglar that was responsible for a number of burglaries was caught, and he confessed to a number of incidents.
· SE Precinct Forum will be next Wednesday January 28th.  Topic will be Community Warrants and Drug Issues.
· Portland Police Bureau is proposing three district precincts for the city down from five.  Southeast precinct will either part of Central or East Precinct.  Kerns would split up into two precincts.  The proposal came from the chief’s office and it is planned for the 2010-2011 budget year due to foreseen budget cuts.
· Jim Kautz made a motion for Kerns Neighborhood Association to write a letter letting the planners know that we are not happy with the redistricting, especially since it would split us into two precincts.  The motion was approved by the board.  Jim Dewson volunteered to write the letter and route it to the Chief of Police, Rosie Sizer and County Commissioner, Dan Saltzman.
SUNDAY PARKWAYS (Janis McDonald)
· Janis from the Office of Transportation Bicycle Program came to speak about the Sunday Parkways planned for the coming year.  They are planning to raise $150K for different events in North, Northeast, and Southeast Portland.  Each even costs $65K for each event that pays for police, stages, musicians, etc. 
· The first Sunday Bikeway occurred last year in North Portland lasted from 10am-2pm, and it was a huge success with over 15,000 people attending.  This year they are planning for a longer day and expecting 20,000 people per event.  The Southeast Sunday Parkway is planned for August 16th, and the route will be eight miles long.  Janis passed around a map of the planned route.  Event centers will be at Clinton Park, Laurelhurst Park and Sunnyside Elementary.
· Kerns is just outside the route of the planned Sunday parkway.  Sean brought up our Bicycle Safety and Awareness day grant that we received through the city’s small grant program.
· The events require 400 volunteers and the community’s ideas for activity leaders, entertainers, and food vendors.
· Contact Janis at Janis.mcdonald@pdxtrans.org or 503-823-5358 if you have any input for these events.
RID PATROL (Tiffany Gates)
· Tiffany from Oregon Metro came to speak about illegal dumping.  Solid waste in public spaces is considered illegal dumping.  She is just asking us to call RID patrol at 503-234-3000 if we see an illegal dumping spot.  
ANTENNA ISSUE on Shurgard Building

· Next door neighbors to the SHURGARD BUILDING on Sandy and 16th came to voice their concerns about wireless antennas planned for the top of the building.  The neighbors were most concerned about health risks associated with living so close to the antennas.  They need to respond by the end of the month.  Emily made a motion to give Mike Whitmore authority to look into their concerns and represent them to the city if deemed necessary.  The board approved this motion
FRIENDS OF TREES (Angela)
· Planting will occur on January 24th.  Anyone who is interested should visit www.friendsoftrees.org.
· The planting will include nine trees on NE Davis St between 22nd and 24th Ave.  American Property Management has agreed to remove a number of juniper bushes in order to have the trees planted.  Due to a subsidy, the trees are only $25 each, and Angela asked the board to donate some money towards the effort.  The board moved and approved spending $60 ($35 for Kerns delivery truck and $25 for one tree).  Angela will arrange to get the check from Teresa.
CLEAN-UP DISCUSSION (GT)
· Need location in next couple of weeks.  GT mentioned that Beam property in the industrial area in Buckman, Hinson Church (Megan will call), church lots near 31st and Oregon.  
· Angela will call NW Opus to check on the status of the planned project at the old cleanup site (Jones Kendall Sauer Building).  If the project is delayed, we can plan to hold the event at the usual location.
COMMUNICATIONS (Angela)
· Board approved renewing our Constant Contact account for one year ($204) to continue our monthly Kerns Neighborhood email newsletter.
SMALL GRANT APPLICATION UPDATE (Sean)
· Kerns received $1800 from the Small Grants Program to fund the Kerns Bike Awareness and Safety Day with the assumption that there would be a fundraiser for bike lanes.
· A subcommittee was formed with Jim Dewson, Albert Kaufman, Sean Hutchinson, Jay Harris, Teresa Kinne, Angela Kirkman and Tess Brown
SOUTHEAST UPLIFT REPORT (Kevin Moore)
· Kevin reported the following from the last SEUL meeting:  
· Director Cece has resigned, and SEUL is currently working to replace her.  
· Kevin sat on the Small grant committee.  They accepted 21 grant applications, and they gave out a total of $43K in grant funds.  Bike Master Plan steering committee is looking for members.
· The city is thinking about renaming a prominent street after Cesar Chavez.   Currently the city is deciding between Broadway, Grand and 39th Avenue.  Kerns Neighborhood Association believes changing Grand would be the best option currently on the table.
SUSTAINABILITY

· Nothing to report
LAND USE UPDATES (Mike & Emily)
· Eastside URAC – Membership is rotating, many people are being removed.  There is a budget meeting tomorrow night (January 22).  The budget had been amended to $7.1M, and they plan to balance the budget for the next five years.
· Burnside Bridgehead – Beam Contractors and PDC are still drafting the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) in the next month.  They are still planning to keep the Convention Plaza building, and they still have the issue of isolating a portion of the land by the Burnside/Couch couplet plans.  
· Jones/Kendall Building/OPUS Project – Need update.  Angela will call Mark Desbrow who is the Real Estate Manager on the project from NW OPUS to find out the latest.
· Burnside/Couch Couplet Project – Construction will begin on Couch Street in July.  The plans are 90% complete.  Please contact Chris Arms (503.823.7051, chris.arms@pdxtrans.org) from Portland Transportation Office if you have any suggestions to make the construction phase easier for property and nearby property owners.  Emily is concerned that property owners will not have a way to contact and remedy problems that arise during construction.  Emily plans to have the contractor come to the June Kerns Board meeting to cover these potential issues; she plans to get the space for the meeting and make sure Burnside/Couch couplet property owners are notified.
GOOD NEIGHBOR AGREEMENT – STANDARD

· Good Neighbor Agreement is done.  Kerns moved and approved to sign it.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS
· None
Meeting adjourned at 7:55pm

Minutes recorded by Angela Kirkman.
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